
Dear parents, carers and children, 

It has been chock full of Easter events this week. Classes have been taking part in RE lessons focusing on the Christian festival of Easter as 

well as the Jewish festival of Passover, for which Jesus was visiting Jerusalem 2000 years ago. They have built on their previous knowledge of 

the events, as well as exploring what happened through artwork, stories and artefacts and using these to ask deeper questions.  

On Wednesday, the whole school took part in Messy Church at the Methodist Church (KS1 in the morning and KS2 in 

the afternoon). They had lots of fun in a range of activities focusing on the Easter story, including decorating biscuits, 

making Easter gardens and handprint crosses, and taking part in songs, drama and prayers. I would like to say a huge 

thank you to the Messy Church team who organised and led the day (and for also giving each child in the school an 

Easter egg and Easter story booklet), and we have had some great feedback from them about the children’s         

exemplary behaviour and excellent knowledge of the Easter story. I also had lovely feedback about the Beavers, who 

applied their knowledge and understanding of the Easter story at Beavers last night, as well!  

On Thursday, the whole school enjoyed an Easter Treasure Hunt, followed by the BSA’s Easter 

competition. Katherine (BSA chair), Rev Jackie, Y6 SLT and I had an extremely difficult job 

judging the entries; they were all so impressive! We would like to say a huge thank you to all 

who entered and spent lots of time and care on their Easter bonnets, decorated eggs and   

Easter gardens. All entrants will receive a packet of sweets, and the winners have received a 

rosette and Easter egg. I would like to say a special thank you to the Y6 SLT (Alfie L, Alfie M, 

Felicity and Lauren) who were excellent and considered judges. Thank you, also, to the BSA for 

organising the competition, and for providing an Easter egg for every child in the school. Egg-cellent work all round! 

Yesterday, we also took part in our Easter service at St Mary’s Church, led by Rev Jackie, Peter and Keith (who          

accompanied our singing on his guitar along with Peter). We were welcomed into church by our wonderful bell ringers 

(thank you to them and to Becky and Steve Noyes). The children sang with gusto, and shared some of their RE learning. 

We saw a decorated cross from Reception class, Y1 and Y2 shared information about the Jewish festival of Passover 

and what the food items on the Seder plate represent, Honey Bee class shared some of their Easter poems, and Ivy Bee 

class talked about the burning of ashes to represent getting rid of our worries and guilt. Thank you to Rev Jackie, Peter and Keith for leading 

the service, to parents who joined us, and to Jackie and the St Mary’s team for giving each child an Easter egg and Easter story booklet.  

This morning, in our Golden Worship, we celebrated external awards and achievements. It was jam-packed full of awards, including        

underwater hockey, kickboxing, netball, swimming, bell ringing, football, Brownies, Rainbows and dressage. A huge well done to all! 

I hope you all have a lovely Easter holiday, and I look forward to seeing you on Monday 17th April.  

With best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through Love,      

Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship theme is Forgiveness: Lent and  

Easter—when darkness turned to light 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter prayer 

God of wonder, God of new life, 

On Good Friday we remember how the friends of Jesus 

Cried tears at the foot of the cross. 

They were sad and quiet as he was laid in the tomb. 

On Easter day we will remember how their sadness turned to joy 

When Jesus rose from the dead and returned. 

He brought the promise of new life and forgiveness for us all. 

Help us to remember every day 

The gift of your son Jesus to the world, 

And always be thankful. 

Amen 

 

“Just as the Lord has forgiven you, so you must also forgive  others.” 

Colossians 3.13 

Can you talk about 

what these are and 

what they represent? 
What do you think the main 

message of Easter might be? 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.55 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of 

immediate harm 
Contact us: safeguarding@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Speak with our DSL Mrs Jones in the school office 
You can contact the NSPCC: 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

 

Figures of speech—hyperbole 
 

Pronunciation:  
Sounds like hi·puh·buh·lee 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3dZLsg68deM 

Examples: 
My bag weighs a ton. 

I’ve told you a million times! 
I’m so hungry I could eat a horse. 

My shoes are killing me. 
 

Can you make up some of your own? 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 27.3.23 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 93.84% 

Late marks this week: 11 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays instead 

of JPs (ham, cheese or tuna) 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 1 

Pizza Bangers and Mash Roast Turkey Beef bolognese Fish Fingers Option 1 

Tomato Pasta Veggie Sausages Tomata Pasta Tomato Pasta Veggie  dippers Option 2 

Dessert Ice cream Lemon Slice Shortbread Jelly Crispy bar 





Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 Get support with the cost of living on the Isle of Wight Council website 

 

https://beta.iow.gov.uk/keep-the-island-safe/cost-of-living/


 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bumble Bee Class 

 

On Wednesday afternoon, Bumble Bee class had the opportunity to make their own healthy snacks, as 

part of our Healthy Me unit of learning in PSHE. We had a great      afternoon and the children were very 

careful in cutting ingredients and ensuring that they washed their hands after every itch and scratch! We 

made: tomato hummus (Georgia's  favourite); lemony avocado oatcakes - which were a huge hit with 

everybody, especially Quinn; fruit skewers and apricot and grape brioche bites. Mrs Denness was very              

impressed that the children embraced trying new foods and some of them found things that they really 

liked. We talked about how these healthy snacks were a much better choice than Smarties or Sonic the 

Hedgehog cake.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Gates 

The gates will now be closed at 3pm every day, rather than at the end of clubs.        

Please collect your children from after-school clubs from the hall door,       except for the 

bell ringers (St Mary’s Church) and cricket club (Warnes Lane). 

Many thanks. 



Key dates this year 
 

 

 

 

 Friday 31st March: Last day of term 

 

 Monday 3rd April - Friday 14th April: Easter holidays 

 

 Monday 17th April: Back to school 

 

 Monday 24th April: Y6 SATs parents’ information meeting at 5pm 

 

 Tuesday 25th April: Y2 SATs parents’ information meeting at 8.30am 

 

 May: Y2 SATs ‘quizzes’ 

 

 Monday 8th May: Extra Bank Holiday (due to the King’s Coronation) 

 

 Tuesday 9th—Friday 12th May: Y6 SATs 

 

 Sunday 14th May: Walk the Wight 

 

 Tuesday 16th May: Royal Coronation Junior Prom at Osborne House 

(details to follow nearer the time)  

 

 Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June: Half term 

 

 Monday 19th—Wednesday 21st June: Y4 Kingswood residential 

 

 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

 

 

 

















Starting on Friday 28th April, Mr Goldsmith will 

be running eight Dynamos Cricket sessions for 

children aged 8-11 at Cowes Cricket Club. 

The sessions are open to all children aged 8-11 

(not just from Brighstone) and will run between 

5.15pm and 6.15pm each Friday evening, with 

the final session taking place on Friday 16th 

June. 

The cost of the eight-week programme is just 

£20 - to sign up your child, please click on the 

following link - https://ecb.clubspark.uk/

Dynamos/Course/3967cab0-ff75-4535-94ed-

8c5393c65e6e. For signing up, your child will 

receive a personalised playing shirt, Topps 

Cricket Attax Cards and access to the Dynamos 

App. 

Any children that sign up could end up as part 

of the Cowes U11 hardball squad, whilst any 

girls that sign up will be part of the Cowes U11 

Girls Dynamos squad for the 2023 season. 












